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Dear Howard
Royal Commission into the Managementof Police Informants

We refer to your email dated 27 April 2020 with the subject ‘|| Il - Uroent’, and
our response dated 28 April 2020. We also refer to your email sent on 29 April 2020
requesting statements.

This letter provides the update foreshadowed in our letter dated 28 April and makes some
minor corrections to that letter. The same headings are used below for ease of reference.

1 Request made by a solicitor acting for Mr Cvetanovski
Discowery of the relevant materials - correction

Our 28 April 2020 letteridentified that between 15 and 19 April 2020 enquiries revealed 43
call or SMS message summaries referring to the name ‘Nic’, ‘Nicola’ or ‘Nick’.

This should read 37 summaries.

How the Tl material is stored

We confirm that a member of the SPU is progressing a statement to be provided to the
Royal Commission which will address the storage of Tl material.

Victoria Police’s approach to responding to NTPs 002 and 311

A member of Taskforce Landow is also progressing a statement which will address Victoria
Police’s approach to NTPs 002 and 311, as requested in your email of 29 April 2020.

2 Explanation as to location and production

We confirm that statements from Jim O’Brien, Dale Flynn and Paul Rowe are also being
progressed, as requested in your 27 April 2020 email. Tim Johns and Russell Fletcher are
also progressing statements, as requested in your 29 April 2020 email.

We anticipate that there may be other Victoria Police members who have relevant
information in connection with the Other Warrants (item 4, below) and will prepare
statements from them in due course. It may not be possible to provide these statements
before the hearing on 7 May 2020.













